3/14/2023
To whom it may concern,

My name is Trenton Catron. I am currently enrolled in the Aviation program that is now
being offered. I am writing this to support the current Senate Bill 482 that is in process.

Learning about aircraft’s and trying to gain my A&P license at an actual airport would
most definitely be better for me. I feel confident that I speak for all my classmates. It would
provide an environment that allows us to get more familiar not only with different aircraft but
also personnel including pilots and mechanics. Being exposed to the environment that we are
getting ready to walk into will allow for a smoother transition when we do take up our new jobs.
We will be able to see firsthand how the aviation world really functions, and start familiarizing
ourselves with it.

Safety is a huge factor in the aviation world. Airports have strict safety protocols in place,
and learning about them can help us understand the importance of safety in the aviation industry.
We can learn about safety measures such as emergency procedures, maintenance checks, and
security protocols. Engaging in the setting of an airport with aircraft movement would show us
as students how all of this is applied properly.

Personally, I hope to maybe even work at this airport to stay closer to home. I know that
being introduced to this environment will allow me to better conduct myself at this airport. Not
only that but [ would be familiar with the people that work here. If I'm able to learn in this
environment and introduce myself, then I could gain resources that would help me further down
my career path.

I appreciate the opportunity to participate in Senate Bill 482 and share my thoughts. I'm
very excited to be on this journey in my life and find a career path that has much importance
around the world. I hope that the right decision will be made that could help not only our class
but also future students that enroll in the program.

Have a fantastic day, God Bless.
Sincerely,
Trenton Catron



